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Attached please find a Supplement to File ID17-0009. The title of the item is as follows:

Actions Pertaining to Parking Fees:

1. Adopt a Finding of no possibility of significant effect on the environment, per
staff determination, pursuant to Section 15061(b)(3) of the California
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA)

2. *™RESOLUTION - 527th amendment to the Master Fee Schedule (MFS)
Resolution No. 80-420 to add, adjust and delete various parking fees.

Supplemental Information:
Any agenda related public documents received and distributed to a majority of the City Council after the
Agenda Packet is printed are included in Supplemental Packets. Supplemental Packets are produced as
needed. The Supplemental Packet is available for public inspection in the City Clerk’s Office, 2600
Fresno Street, during normal business hours (main location pursuant to the Brown Act, G.C. 54957.5(2).
In addition, Supplemental Packets are available for public review at the City Council meeting in the City
Council Chambers, 2600 Fresno Street. Supplemental Packets are also available on-line on the City
Clerk’s website.

Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA):
The meeting room is accessible to the physically disabled, and the services of a translator can be
made available. Requests for additional accommodations for the disabled, sign language interpreters,
assistive listening devices, or translators should be made one week prior to the meeting. Please call
City Clerk’s Office at 621-7650. Please keep the doorways, aisles and wheelchair seating areas open
and accessible. If you need assistance with seating because of a disability, please see Security.




January 3, 2017

Subject: Proposed Parking changes

Dear Ms. Quan-Schecter,

The purpose of this letter is to show our support of the City of Fresno’s adjustment to
the parking fee structure, which includes restoring first-hour-free parking in city’s
garages adjacent to Fulton Street. This adjustment to allow for an hour free is a great
example of the City’s commitment to support continued redevelopment in downtown,
and more specifically Fulton Street. We look forward to additional improvements
including smart-meters, wayfinding, and card payment systems at the garages.

Again, we fully support the changes being made to allow one hour free parking in
specific garages adjacent to Fulton Street. We also support the increase to parking
meter rates to be in alignment with other cities, and to encourage turnover at highly
desirable meters. We also understand that meter rate increases will allow for
parking and garage enhancements and maintenance.

Sincerely,

Aaron Blair

President & CEO

Downtown Fresno Partnership
845 Fulton Mall

Fresno, CA 93721



